January 28, 2011

English Department Meeting
8:30 AM

Present:  Linda, Carol Ford, Lisa Supp, Gretchen, Susanne, Russ, Barbra, Kevin, Raegan Hritz, Dale, Teresa, Mike McFarlane, Gaye Terras (Support Staff)

VPAA Mike McFarlane attended today’s meeting to discuss current issues and news around the college.

PeopleSoft – the college is currently implementing a new student information system, and this has taken a toll on the staff.  The system will be easier to use, and the scheduling process will be similar to how we already do the scheduling.  Instructors will do all grading online; there will be no more “paper” grades.  Advising will be a little easier, too.  The new system will have a list of students that the instructor is advising, and this will be beneficial to the instructor.  Mike stated that the college needs more faculty to help with advising.

Operating Budgets – the English Department won’t be affected much by any reductions since our budget isn’t very big.
Planning and assessment – Mike reminded the department to pay attention to our Strategic Plan.  We should have goals and objectives and have names assigned to tasks to meet the goals that have been set.  Linda reviewed our plan, what it includes and who is responsible for different areas.

Accreditation – Mike talked about this changing from 10 years to 7 years.

Long term schedule – Mike also reminded the department to look at our long term schedule and our Gen Ed commitments.  The department would like to have one time slot, from 11:00 AM – 12:15 PM, that would not compete with the Math department.
Complete College America – this program tracks students that have graduated with degrees.  The program would like to increase the amount of college completers by 8%.  Nevada is currently at 28%.  The English departments’ part would be to encourage people to enroll that would complete their program and to get students thru remedial courses as soon as possible.
State of Nevada budget – Mike doesn’t have all of the details, yet but the 17.6% cut does not look good.  It’s possible that the college will have to increase student fees.  Whatever cuts happen will begin July 1, 2011.

Tutortrac – Barbra informed the group that the ASC is having a lot of trouble with this program and Computer Services is trying to get it running correctly.  In the near future, the ASC will be testing Smart Source, which is another tutor software.  Barbra will keep the department informed as to  how things are going with the program.

Linda asked the department if Faculty Senate Fridays are still good days for our department meetings.  Everyone was in agreement.  Gaye will make the reservation for the rooms.

Meeting adjourned 9:35 AM

